
1              F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 5    S h e v a t  -  A d a r  5 7 7 5      w w w. c b i - n j . o r g 1

T h e  B u l l e t i n
Fe b r u a r y  2 0 1 5

Congregation B’nai Israel, Elizabeth, NJ – Affiliated 1992 
 

Wednesday, March 4th  
 

6:30 p.m. 
Children’s Purim Service (in costume!) 
Hamantashen & Treats (in MPR) immediately following Service 
 
7:30 p.m. 
Congregation Megillah Reading 
Festive Oneg (in Social Hall) immediately following Megillah Reading 
Hamantashen, Food and Drink…of course! 

Congregation B’nai Israel 
L’Dor V’Dor Speaker Series 

 

Sunday, February 8, 2015 
Breakfast at 9:15 a.m.  //  Presentation at 10:00 a.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Brad Hirschfield 
Rabbi, Author and President, 

Clal-The National Jewish Center for Learning and 
Leadership 

 

 
 

Check Your Core Values at the Door 
What are the Common Denominators in American Jewry? 
As American Jews, we are blessed to live in the freest, most integrated Diaspora in the world. But with this 
diversity comes challenges and tensions. Rabbi Hirschfield will share a unique perspective on how Jews can 
take full advantage of the strengths and diversity we possess as a spiritual and intellectual tradition to create 
and embrace a caring, nurturing and sacred Jewish identity and community. 
 

This event is free and open to the public. 
 

Please RSVP by February 2 at www.cbi-nj.org. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

160 Millburn Avenue 
Millburn, NJ 07041 
973-379-3811 
www.cbi-nj.org 

Listed for many years in Newsweek as one of America’s “50 Most Influential Rabbis,” and recognized as one of our 
nation’s leading “Preachers & Teachers” by Beliefnet.com, Rabbi Brad Hirschfield is the author of You Don’t Need to be 
Wrong for Me to Be Right: Finding Faith Without Fanaticism, and the Co-founder and Executive Editor of The Wisdom 

Daily website. Rabbi Hirschfield is the President of Clal-The National Jewish Center for Learning and Leadership, a 
leadership training institute, think tank and resource center committed to religious pluralism and the healthier use of 

religion in American public life. An expert of religion and public life as well as an interfaith activist, Hirschfield speaks and 
consults widely on the American spiritual landscape and political and social trends.  
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FROM THE RABBI’S DEN
By Rabbi Steven Bayar 

In my first weeks in the congregational rab-
binate after my ordination I was confronted 
with several intense emotional experiences. 

I watched a baby die, performed a messy divorce 
and wedding involving the same couple and 
dealt with serious problems that had built up 
while the previous rabbi had been gone. I came 
through and to my everlasting surprise, did no 
harm to any of the families involved because 
I had been taught the basic skill of “When in 
doubt call an expert.” I came to realize that there was no adequate 
preparation for the rabbinate, except experience.

After surviving those initial crises I began to ask myself serious 
questions about the role of the rabbi. How do I cope with what is 
expected of me? How do I give my all on limited resources? How do 
I keep my job and my self respect? How can I truly reach out and 
affect people so as to bring Judaism into their lives in a meaningful 
way?

Most rabbis feel that the sermon is the most effective means 
of making a difference in the lives of their congregants. However 
pulpit speaking takes up only the shortest period of time during 
our week. We may spend several hours or days preparing a sermon 
yet even the most long winded of us will not take much more than 
twenty minutes to present it. Twenty minutes of direct contact with a 
congregation each week, no matter how intense is not going to have 
much of a lasting effect. Twenty minutes of individual consultation 
or tutorial is of much greater value. For better or worse the liberal 
American rabbinate can no longer be sermon oriented. Liberal Jews 
are not as approachable through this medium as they were twenty 
years ago. As the needs of congregants change the rabbi is called 
upon to be more versatile in meeting those needs. The sermon is 
only one means at the rabbi’s disposal and it is questionable whether 
it is the most effective one.

While the rabbi may no longer stand at the center of a complex 
and diversified Jewish community, he/she is the key figure for many 
Jews who are in search of meaning within their faith. If every contact 
is meaningful Judaically then the rabbi is constantly onstage. This 
may be the philosophy of many but not, in my opinion, the most 
effective one.

NOTE: This is the beginning of an article I wrote on the Rabbinate 
for “Rayanot” magazine 30 years ago. The next installment will 
appear in my blog.

 				    Steven Bayar

Shabbat Services
Kabbalat Shabbat	 8:15 pm
Shabbat Morning	 9:00 am
Tefilot Yeladim (Grades 3-6)	 10:15 am
Tefilot Ketanim (K-2)	 10:30 am
Tot Shabbat (Preschool)	 10:30 am
Shabbat Journeyers Minyan  

(2/14)	 10:45 am
Yaldeinu (2/7)	 10:30 am

Candle Lighting
February 6	 5:02 pm
February 13	 5:11 pm
February 20	 5:27 pm
February 27	 5:27 pm

Mincha/Havdallah
February 7	 5:17 pm/6:17 pm
February 14	 5:26 pm/6:26 pm
February 21	 5:42pm/6:42 pm
February 28	 5:42pm/6:42 pm

Minyan Rotation
Shaykevich – Smith	 February 1 – February 7
Solomon – Szerlip 	 February 8 – February 14
Talpins – Weiner 	 February 15 – February 21
Weinstein – Winnik	 February 22 – February 28

This is a reminder that you are scheduled on the 
Minyan Rotation List for this month. We urge 
you to make every effort to attend minyan, the 
times are listed below.

Morning Minyan	 Evening Minyan
7:10 am Mon. & Thurs.	 8:00 pm Sun.-Thur.
7:15 am Tues., Wed. & Fri.	
8:30 am Sun.

Let’s Kvell Together!
Send us your simchas!

New baby, engagement, marriage, 
anniversary, milestone birthday…

Special honor or recognition 
in the community…

You get the idea!

Share your joy with your CBI 
family... let’s kvell together!
Send your information to:

Ana Amorim at anaa@cbi-nj.org.
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In The Community

Mazel Tov to:
Jackie Fried on being honored as Millburn-Short 
Hills Hadassah Chapter Woman of the Year.

Refuah Shleima to:
Irving Alper, Mort Gershman, Gloria Segel and 
Sharon Sloan.

Condolences to:
Lisa and Larry Roth on the passing of her 

beloved mother-in-law/mother, Annette 
Roth. 

Jonathan Engel on the passing of his beloved 
mother, Diana Engel.

Ross Silver on the passing of his father, Norman 
Silver. 

Bill Glasofer on the passing of his beloved 
mother, Frieda Glasofer.

Flo Ellen Maslow on the passing of her beloved 
mother, Lillian Epstein Mangel.

Rosalind Buck on the passing of her beloved 
father, Norman Arons.

Ron Arons on the passing of his beloved father, 
Norman Arons. 

Mi Sheberach
One of the least known liturgical functions of 
a congregation involves the “Mi Shebarach:” 
the prayer asking God to heal those who are ill. 
Congregation B’nai Israel has a “Mi Shebarach” 
list that is read at services on Monday, Thursday 
and Shabbat mornings.

We ask members of the congregation to inform 
us of those they would like placed on the list. 
If there is anyone you feel would benefit from 
these weekly prayers, please contact Rabbi Bayar 
by phone (973-379-3811) or email (cbirabbi@ 
cbi-nj.org) with the name.

continued on page 15

If you would like to have a tribute card 
sent to any of the families listed above 
in memoriam or in honor of a life cycle 
event, you may make donations online 
at: www.cbi-nj.org or contact the 
synagogue office at 973-379-3811.

MUSICAL NOTES
By Cantor Lorna Wallach

Most Jews are familiar with the Biblical 
verse “Sh’ma Yisrael Adonai Eloheinu 
Adonai Echad.” In the verses that follow 

this sentence, in Deuteronomy 6, verses 5 – 9, is the 
phrase “uk’shartam l’ot al yadekha, v’hayu l’totafot 
bayn einekha.” “And you shall bind them as a sign 
upon your hand, and they shall be a reminder be-
tween your eyes.” This is of course referring to the 
mitzvah of Tefillin. Tefillin are ritual objects worn 
for weekday Shacharit (morning prayers) and are 
usually introduced at bar or bat mitzvah age. They consist of two small black 
boxes (bayit) made from layers of parchment that are sealed and lacquered 
and attached to leather straps. Inside the boxes are scrolls of parchment 
inscribed with four passages from the Torah (from the books of Exodus and 
Deuteronomy).

The mitzvah of wrapping Tefillin is one of the most basic Jewish rituals. 
Years ago, it was not necessary to offer special instruction on the significance 
of and the “mechanics” of wearing Tefillin. Children saw their fathers and 
grandfathers wearing them for the daily morning prayers and the boys knew 
that when they became Bar Mitzvah they would take on this commandment 
together with all the other commandments. Yet for many of us today, the 
practice of wearing Tefillin is removed from our daily lives; somehow a relic 
of the past rather than a vibrant and vital spiritual experience. 

I must admit that when I first began wearing Tefillin ( I was 23 years 
old!) it felt strange and uncomfortable. As I became more accustomed to 
wearing them regularly, and as the skill of wrapping them around my arm 
and hand became more second nature to me, I learned to appreciate this 
ancient ritual and get to a point in my life where now, when I recite the 
daily morning prayers, I feel strange and out of place if I’m not wearing 
my Tefillin. Putting on Tefillin (and a Tallit) is like a way of praying to 
God with what we wear. In his book, To Pray as a Jew, Rabbi Hayim Donin 
suggests that Tallit and Tefillin are like a uniform worn by soldiers in the 
army. When wearing a uniform, one is especially mindful to whom one 
owes one’s allegiance.

At B’nai Israel, we should be proud of the fact that we sustain a daily 
morning minyan, which, by the way, could use some more attendees 
as there are always people needing to say Kaddish and we have fewer 
“regulars” who can attend as frequently as they used to. Some, though not 
all, of the attendees put on Tefillin. While men are obligated to perform this 
commandment, as the case with many other mitzvot, women can take on 
these obligations and then consider themselves “equally obligated.” Taking 
on a new ritual is not necessarily easy to do. The best way to learn how 
to put on Tefillin is to have someone show you how it’s done. Similar to 
learning how to ride a bicycle, if someone just explains how it’s done you 
still won’t “get it” until you’ve tried it and practiced it for a while. CBI’s 
Men’s Club brought the “World Wide Wrap” program, sponsored by the 
Conservative Movement, to our congregation several years ago to help teach 
and inspire our members to perform this mitzvah. This year, on Sunday 
morning, February 1, Men’s Club will once again offer this program in our 
congregation. I encourage everyone to participate, whether you’ve never 
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I have no words to fully de-
scribe my experience leading 
our community. I imagine that 

every president could say this for 
one reason or another, whether it 
is because of how outside pressures 
that world politics and economics 
can impact people, internal staffing 
or financial issues, or just the day 
to day experience of being responsible for the well-
being of our members. We are incredibly fortunate 
to have staff and lay-leaders who are dedicated and 
caring, understand that transitions don’t last forever 
and put the welfare of the community first and fore-
most – spending countless hours and energy work-
ing together for everyone’s benefit. 

With Rabbi Kornsgold’s departure mid-year, I am 
emotionally overwhelmed not only by the concern 
from our members about how I was doing, but 
tremendous support from everyone to volunteer time 
and service. With the show of concern and support, 
I certainly never felt alone in my role as President. I, 
and we as a community, cannot thank you all enough.

And so, it has been a remarkable start to the 
beginning of the calendar year - a time most of us 
celebrate a new year with family and friends. Working 
with our group of Emerging Leaders through the 

United Synaoguge Sulam program has been life-
alterating as I learn with them. The questions we 
are asking through torah study about the priorities 
in our lives gives me pause to also question and 
confirm my dedication to my role as your president, 
this community, and the broader Jewish community. 
Participation is a key ingredient - prioritizing time, 
even just a little, to include Jewish life in any way 
nourishes something many of us take for granted. I 
am grateful for this opportunity to engage and learn 
with our future leaders in this personal way.

I look forward to welcoming you all at brunch on 
February 8th before hearing Rabbi Brad Hirschfield 
speak in response to the Pew study about future 
engagement of Jews beyond our synagogue walls. He 
is a dynamic speaker and it promises to be a thought 
provoking talk.

And in that vain, bring your friends to our Purim 
Carnival on March 1 which will be a fun-filled 
morning showcasing many of the groups of our shul 
community beginning with our Madrichim produced 
and directed Purim Schpiel! 

As always - please contact me should you have any 
questions, concerns or ideas!

			   Warm regards,

 			   Andrea Hirschfeld

President’s Message
By Andrea Hirschfeld, CBI President

To contact Andrea Hirschfeld, 
email her at cbiandrea@gmail.com 
or by phone at 973-738-4636

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

                            The CBI Chanting and Meditation Circle 
 

We are gathering Sunday January 13th at 7PM in the Chapel for an hour of inspirational  Hebrew                                                          
chant and meditation. Our theme earth and nature to mark Tu b’Shevat. 

Come prepared to sing your heart open, dance your prayers, and let your spirit soar!                                                                                                                                                                      
No prior knowledge of Hebrew necessary  .  .  .  only a willingness to explore                                                                      

spiritual  community. 

 

                                                  

 

 

CBI Chanting Circle

Come to the Chapel Sunday, February 8th, at 5PM 
for our inspirational Hebrew chant and song circle 

with musical accompaniment.

We will mark Tu B’shevat, the new year for trees, which can be thought of 
as the Jewish Earth Day. In that spirit, we will explore the  

magnificence of the natural world and its wonders 
through the vehicle of song and chant.

Be prepared to sing your heart open, soothe your mind, and let your spirit soar! 
No prior knowledge of Hebrew necessary . . .  

only a willingness to join in spiritual community.

Publicity Guidelines
If you would like a copy of CBI’s new Publicity 
Guidelines, please contact Ana Amorim, 
Membership and Communications Coordinator at 
anaa@cbi-nj.org.
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B’NAI MITZVAH

Ryan Potechin February 28 (AM)
Ryan is a seventh grader at Millburn Middle School. He loves all things sports and has a special passion for hockey. 
He is also musical and plays trumpet in the MMS band as well as violin. Ryan grew up in the CBI community, and has 
been a regular attendee from birth. For his mitzvah project, Ryan is a regular volunteer as a junior coach for the NJ Dare 
Devils, an organization that helps special needs children and young adults experience the thrill of hockey. He would 
like to thank his teachers at Golda Och Academy, Cantor Wallach and Rabbi Bayar for helping him prepare to become 
a bar mitzvah, as well as his parents and siblings for their help and support.

Hannah Hirsch February 7 (PM)
Hannah has been a member of the CBI family since kindergarten. Much of her Jewish spirit – including her knowledge 
of Jewish laws, holidays and prayers - comes from her years at CBI and the wonderful teachers she has had there. 
Today, Hannah is in 7th Grade at the Millburn Middle School. She enjoys many activities, including reading, art, 
baking, soccer and horseback riding. Hannah also greatly enjoys travel and made her first trip to Israel last year. For her 
Bat Mitzvah project, Hannah joined the VolunTweens program, where she works with disadvantaged pre-schoolers in 
New Jersey. She has found the program very fulfilling and has already signed up for the next session.

2015 Daily Minyan Rotation

Week	 Congregant Last Name
Dec 29 – Jan 3	 Noval – Plump
Jan 4 – Jan 10	 Podhoretz – Renner
Jan 11 – Jan 17	 Retik - Russo
Jan 18 - Jan 24	 Sabin – Schneider 
Jan 25 - Jan 31	 Schor – Shapiro 
Feb 1 - Feb 7	 Shaykevich – Smith
Feb 8 - Feb 14	 Solomon – Szerlip 
Feb 15 - Feb 21	 Talpins – Weiner 
Feb 22 - Feb 28	 Weinstein – Winnik
Mar 1 - Mar 7	 Wisenudal – Zucker
Mar 8 - Mar 14	 Abraham – Basarab
Mar 15 - Mar 21	 Benbasset – Blum
Mar 22 - Mar 28	 Bolton – Caplan
Mar 29 - Apr 4	 Casel – Cohen
Apr 5 - Apr 11 	 Cohn – Ehrlich 
Apr 12 - Apr 18	 Eichler – Feins
Apr 19 - Apr 25	 Feldman – Freeman
Apr 26 - May 2	  Fried – Gershman
May 3 - May 9	 Gersho – Gouss
May 10 - May 16 	 Greenberg – Halpren
May 17 - May 23 	 Hauptman – Jacobs
May 24 - May 30	 Jaffe – Keselman
May 31 - June 6	 Kessler – Krauss
Jun 7 - Jun 13	 Lakin – Lindauer
Jun 14 - Jun 20 	 Lipp – McCafferty
Jun 21 - Jun 27	 McGarr – Neger 
Jun 28 - Jul 4	 Noval – Plump 
Jul 5 - Jul 11	 Podhoretz – Renner

Week	 Congregant Last Name
Jul 12 – Jul 18	 Retik - Russo
Jul 19 - Jul 25	 Sabin – Schneider 
Jul 26 - Aug 1	 Schor – Shapiro 
Aug 2 - Aug 8	 Shaykevich – Smith
Aug 9 - Aug 15	 Solomon – Szerlip 
Aug 16 - Aug 22	 Talpins – Weiner 
Aug 23- Aug 29	 Weinstein – Winnik
Aug 30 - Sept 5	 Wisenudal – Zucker
Sept 6 - Sept 8	 Abraham – Basarab
Sept 9 - Sept 15	 Benbasset – Blum
Sept 16 - Sept 22	 Bolton – Caplan
Sept 23 - Sept 29 	 Casel – Cohen
Sept 30 - Oct 3	 Cohn – Ehrlich 
Oct 4 - Oct 10	 Eichler – Feins
Oct 11 - Oct 17	 Feldman – Freeman
Oct 18 - Oct 24	  Fried – Gershman
Oct 25 - Oct 31	 Gersho – Gouss
Nov 1 - Nov 7 	 Greenberg – Halpren
Nov 8 - Nov 15 	 Hauptman – Jacobs
Nov 16 - Nov 22 	 Jaffe – Keselman
Nov 23 - Nov 29 	 Kessler – Krauss
Nov 30 - Dec 1	 Lakin – Lindauer
Dec 2 - Dec 8	 Lipp – McCafferty
Dec 9 - Dec 15	 McGarr – Neger 
Dec 16 - Dec 22	 Noval – Plump 
Dec 23 - Dec 29	 Podhoretz – Renner
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Congregation B’nai Israel 
L’Dor V’Dor Speaker Series 

 

Sunday, February 8, 2015 
Breakfast at 9:15 a.m.  //  Presentation at 10:00 a.m. 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Brad Hirschfield 
Rabbi, Author and President, 

Clal-The National Jewish Center for Learning and 
Leadership 

 

 
 

Check Your Core Values at the Door 
What are the Common Denominators in American Jewry? 
As American Jews, we are blessed to live in the freest, most integrated Diaspora in the world. But with this 
diversity comes challenges and tensions. Rabbi Hirschfield will share a unique perspective on how Jews can 
take full advantage of the strengths and diversity we possess as a spiritual and intellectual tradition to create 
and embrace a caring, nurturing and sacred Jewish identity and community. 
 

This event is free and open to the public. 
 

Please RSVP by February 2 at www.cbi-nj.org. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

160 Millburn Avenue 
Millburn, NJ 07041 
973-379-3811 
www.cbi-nj.org 

Listed for many years in Newsweek as one of America’s “50 Most Influential Rabbis,” and recognized as one of our 
nation’s leading “Preachers & Teachers” by Beliefnet.com, Rabbi Brad Hirschfield is the author of You Don’t Need to be 
Wrong for Me to Be Right: Finding Faith Without Fanaticism, and the Co-founder and Executive Editor of The Wisdom 

Daily website. Rabbi Hirschfield is the President of Clal-The National Jewish Center for Learning and Leadership, a 
leadership training institute, think tank and resource center committed to religious pluralism and the healthier use of 

religion in American public life. An expert of religion and public life as well as an interfaith activist, Hirschfield speaks and 
consults widely on the American spiritual landscape and political and social trends.  
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Featuring JOSH WARSHAWSKY.   A musician, Jewish educator, and song leader, 

Josh Warshawsky is currently Musician-in-Residence at Temple Beth Am in Los 

Angeles.  He has been described as a “breakthrough young talent” known for his 

“soulful singing” and enthusiasm.  Warshawsky is an alumni of Camp Ramah in 

Wisconsin as well as a graduate of List College, the joint program between 

Columbia University and the Jewish Theological Seminary with BAs in Religion, 

and Talmud and Rabbinics. Last year he completed his first CD of original 

melodies for the liturgy, which can be found on iTunes. 

The musical weekend with Josh as Artist-in-Residence at CBI promises to be an 

entertaining and inspiring experience for all members of the congregation.   

For more information about Josh, go to http://joshwarshawsky.wix.com/music  

  

For information about the event or to volunteer please contact Paula Touger 

(ptouger@gmail.com) 

CBI Artist in Residence Weekend

Friday, March 
20-Sunday, 
March 22

SATURDAY 

9:00 am- Shabbat morning services will feature learning and 

singing. (For adults and older elementary age) 

Kiddush lunch and more music will follow. (For all) 



Saturday afternoon  

Special events exclusively for USY/Kadima. 



Saturday evening 

Melave Malka – a post-Shabbat celebration with wine, cheese, 

and dessert. 

Congregants are invited to bring musical instruments and songs 

to participate in a jam session. 

Sunday: Special musical events for the BBRS. 

SCHEDULE OF EVENTS FEATURING OUR ARTIST-IN-RESIDENCE 

FRIDAY 

6:00 pm 

MUSICAL SHABBAT SERVICE FOR PRE-SCHOOLERS & YOUNG 

FAMILIES. 

6:30 PM  

CONGREGATIONAL SHABBAT DINNER (for all ages) 

8:15 pm 

KABBALAT SHABBAT/MA'ARIV SERVICE FOLLOWED BY A MUSICAL 

ONEG (for adults and older elementary age) 
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THE KADIMANIKS ARE COMING!!! 
THE KADIMANIKS ARE COMING!!! 
THE KADIMANIKS ARE COMING!!! 

 
Congregation B’nai Israel is delighted to be hosting the Regional Kadima Eighth Grade 
Shabbaton the weekend of March 13-15, 2015. As you may know, Kadima is the nationwide 
Conservative Jewish youth group for sixth to eighth graders, the stepping stone to USY. 
Approximately 60 teenagers from all over Northern and Central New Jersey will be gathering in 
Millburn for a weekend of prayer, study and fun.  

The Youth Committee is looking for congregants to host at least three visiting Kadima members 
(Kadimaniks) from Friday afternoon through Sunday morning. It is simple to host! The Kadimaniks 
will bring sleeping bags and pillows and sleep on the floor. All meals will be served at the synagogue, 
with the exception of a cold, dairy breakfast on Saturday morning at the host home. The host family 
would need to bring the Kadimaniks back and forth to the synagogue over the course of the 
weekend. That's it! 
  
You don't need to have kids in Kadima or any of the CBI youth groups to host. (In fact, you don't 
even have to have kids!) It is a wonderful experience to host these energetic, polite, 
involved Jewish youth! 
  
The CBI youth groups are bigger, stronger and more active than ever! Hosting this regional 
Shabbaton -- and hosting the Shabbaton participants!!! -- is a great way to support youth 
programming at CBI!  
  
If you have any questions about the Shabbaton, please see the FAQs below or contact Aly 
Greenstein, CBI Youth Group Advisor, at alygreenstein18@gmail.com with any additional questions. 
  
Thank you for your support! 
  
Aly Greenstein 
CBI Kadima Advisor 
------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 
  
YES! I would love to host Kadimaniks for the Shabbaton the weekend of 
March 13-15, 2015! 
  
NAME:_____________________________________________________________ 
  
ADDRESS:__________________________________________________________ 
  
PHONE: _________________________ E-MAIL: ___________________________ 
  

 I am interested in housing ______ # girls or _____ # boys for the Kadima Shabbaton 
 
 I have a pet. Please specify ________________________________ 
 
 I can help with setup during the weekend. 
 
 I can help serve food during the weekend (check all that apply) 

____ Fri. dinner ___ Sat. lunch ____Sat. dinner 
 

 Please return to the CBI office or email alygreenstein18@gmail.com. 
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Regional Kadima Eighth Grade Shabbaton 
Frequently Asked Questions (FAQ) 

  
  

Can I house Kadimaniks even if I don’t have kids that age? 
Absolutely. Even if you don’t have any kids, we need you to host 
Kadimaniks for the weekend.  
  
What if I don’t have enough beds to house three Kadimaniks? 
All you need is floor space. They will bring sleeping bags and pillows. 
  
Is there a schedule for the weekend? 
Here is the schedule for the weekend (subject to minor adjustments): 
  
Friday, March 9th 
3:30 p.m. – Pickup Kadimaniks at CBI and bring home with luggage 
5:00 p.m. – Return to CBI 
9:45 p.m. – Pickup from CBI 
  
Saturday, March 10th 
9:00 a.m. – Bring Kadimaniks to CBI 
7:00 p.m. – Pickup from CBI 
8:30 p.m. – Return to CBI for evening program 
11:00 p.m. – Pickup from CBI 
  
Sunday, March 11th 
9:00 a.m. – Bring Kadimaniks to CBI with luggage 
  
Can I be host if I don’t keep a kosher home? 
Yes. The only meal you will be responsible for is a cold, dairy breakfast 
on Saturday morning. 
  
I would love to host but I can’t be available as early as 3:30 
p.m. on Friday afternoon. Can we make some kind of alternate 
arrangement? 
Yes, even if you are not available early on Friday, it may be possible for 
you to be a host. Please contact Aly at alygreenstein18@gmail.com to 
discuss your circumstances. 
  
I would love to host but I have plans on Saturday night. Can we 
make some kind of alternate arrangement? 
Even if you have plans on Saturday night, it may be possible for you to 
be a host. Please contact Aly at alygreenstein18@gmail.com to discuss 
further. 
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Men’s Club MINUTE
By Dan Richter, Men’s Club President

Happy February, everybody! While Men’s Club had no 
scheduled programming for Ground Hog Day in 5775, we 
do extend our well wishes and support to all those who 
observe this holiday around the world. We understand 
the great importance of the outcome of the shadow 
sighting or lack of shadow sighting to all people. This 
Men’s Club Minute writer also believes that only respectful 
representations of a Ground Hog should be acceptable in 
our synagogue media. 

Last month, in this space, I might have mentioned 
soImagine waking up to the same morning every single 
morning and reliving every aspect of your day in each 
successive day. Kind of like that movie with Bill Murray 
from 1993 by the tile, “Ground Hog Day.” Only let’s call 
your day “Chag Chazir Adamah”. I would actually be 
ok with that experience, but only if that day started on a 
Friday night and ended with Havdallah. Imagine a Shabbat 
forever. If you pull me aside, at a Kiddush, I will sing you 
verses to a song written by a Former Camp Tel Yehudah 
Director named Benjy Lange to the Turtles Song “Happy 
Forever”, called “Shabbos Forever.” Here is the refrain:

Wouldn’t it be nice if the Shabbos could last the 
whole week through?
Seven days of rest, relaxation, and nothing else  
to do?

The only thing that could make this vision of an endless 
Shabbat even better is if the Shabbos were the Men’s Club 
Shabbat. 

So Kuddos to the Men’s Club Shabbat Committee 
for bringing us another great chapter! Thanks to Dan 
Dovdavany and Alex Marcus for heading up the committee. 
Continued guidance of this program by Josh Schor and 
Henry Bloom. Thanks to Kopel for organizing the choir. 
Thanks to the Men’s Club Chefs who cooked up another 
fantastic dinner for our shul. Thanks to those who rose to 
the Chollent challenge. And, finally, thanks to all those who 
prepared for and led a skilled role for the services. 

And how nice was it to get that great Sisterhood Shabbat 
right on the heels of our Men’s Club Shabbat?

With all of the Shabbat experiences at CBI -Shir Shabbat, 
Family Shabbat services on Friday nights, Tot Shabbat 
Services, Religious School Age Shabbat Services, Yaldenu, 
Journeyers minyan, great Friday night dinners, youth 
Shabbaton overnight, Men’s Club Shabbat, Sisterhood 
Shabbat, we get the opposite experience of having the same 
Shabbat playing over and over. And that’s much better, 
come to think of it. 

Besides the Men’s Club Shabbat in January and the 
fantastic Hanukkah Party in December which honored 
the Man of the Year, Michael Slifer, the Men’s Club also 
participated in making Meals for the Homeless with MMS 
Girl Scout Troop 20491 on Mitzvathon MLK Day, January 
19th and the World Wide Wrap presentation to the Vav 
class, actually on February 1st. Imagine the good in the 
world which could be done if we all woke up to Mitzvathon 
Day every day!

We are planning our Annual Paid Up Breakfast event on 
Sunday March 15th at 9am at CBI. This is free for those who 
have paid up our $38 dues. Following that is our Texas Hold 
‘Em Tournament March 29th also for paid up members. 
This card playing may also be opened to the Men’s Club of 
a neighboring shul. Details to follow...

If you have any questions about Men’s Club or if you 
would like to order the most delicious Shabbat Challahs, 
which you can eat every single day if you order enough, 
please email cbimensclubmillburn@gmail.com or give me 
a call at 732-261-5138. 

�	 Punxsutawney Dan Richter 
	 Men’s Club President

To contact Dan Richter, email him at 
cbimensclubmillburn@gmail.com or call him at  
(732) 261-5138
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CBI Adult Learning 
presents 

Israel through the Lens of Modern Cinema 
A Series of Critically Acclaimed Films by Israeli Directors! 

 
 

Precious Life 
Sunday, February 22 

7:00 p.m. 
Congregation B’nai Israel 

Snacks & Discussion to Follow 

$5.00 
per person 

payable at door 

At once a plea to end human suffering and a ray of hope for Israeli-Palestinian harmony, 
journalist Shlomi Eldar's documentary Precious Life chronicles the plight of Mohammad 
Abu Mustafa, a four year old Palestinian boy born without an immune system, who will 
die in an Israeli hospital if he doesn't obtain a bone marrow transplant within a brief 
period of time. Not only does Mohammad succeed at getting the treatment he needs, his 
case manages to pull Israeli and Palestinian doctors together, who make a concerted, 
joint effort to save the child's life, putting aside their racial and religious differences in the 
process, despite the Gaza embargo. Meanwhile, Mohammad's mother, a woman named 
Raida, both draws scathing criticism from the Gazan community, and alienates others by 
espousing her sympathy with Palestinian terrorist bombers. This leads Eldar himself - 
and the audience - into a deep-seated ethical quandary about saving the life of a child 
who may well grow up to be an extremist, sacrificing his own life to kill others. Precious 
Life was hailed as “enthralling” by the Wall Street Journal, and “remarkable” by Thomas 
Friedman in the New York Times, while the Hollywood Reporter observed, “The film has 
as much tension as a good thriller and more honest emotion than most Hollywood tear-
jerkers. And it's suffused with moral intelligence.” 

View Trailer here: https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=uSxUkVv30ZI  
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ISRAEL AFFAIRS
By Joe Tenenbaum

Current Events

The news items I mentioned over the 
last two months are still important issues 
and are only closer to resolution due the 
passage of time. These items are:

•	 Ongoing negotiations between the Western powers and 
with Iran about eliminating Iran’s nuclear weapon’s 
program (interim deadline March 2)

•	 Israel’s upcoming election (March 17)
•	 Provocation and terrorism within Israel from last fall

More recently, events in France have focused much of 
the Jewish world on several related issues – specifically the 
safety of Jews in France, and more generally European anti-
Semitism. The attack on the newspaper also highlighted 
the danger (which the world has been aware of since Salman 
Rushdie was first threatened with a Fatwa in 1989) of 
radical Islamic intolerance of disrespectful satire or 
characterizations.

A more general issue focuses on the choice faced by the 
Jews of France. While Israel is a safety valve for Jews living 
under the threat of violence, the question as to what is 
better for the Jews of France is heart wrenching. France has 
the second largest Diaspora community of Jews and there is 
value in maintaining that community. But Israel is also a 
refuge for Jews who do not feel safe in their own home.

For more information on these and other news items, I 
recommend the following websites. 

http://www.timesofisrael.com 
An Israeli on-line newspaper

http://www.dailyalert.org 
A daily news digest about Israel and the Middle East

www.jerusalemonline.com 
A daily video of Israel news

Dr Mordechai Kedar� February 16 at 2 pm

On Mon. Feb 16th (President’s Day) at 2 PM, Dr. 
Mordechai Kedar will be appearing at Beth O’r Beth Torah 
in Clark. Dr. Kedar is in the Arab Studies Dept of Bar Illan 
University. He is a knowledgeable speaker on the Middle 
East and Arab culture. This event is sponsored by the Israel 
Support Committee of Central New Jersey. If you are 
available on Monday afternoon, plan to attend this event to 
learn about what to expect in the middle east.

Beneath the Helmet From High School to the 
Home Front� February 22 at 7 pm

On Sunday, February 22, the film Beneath the Helmet 
will be shown at Joseph Kushner Hebrew Academy at 110 
South Orange Avenue in Livingston. The film follows five 
soldiers through their training to become part of an elite 
paratrooper unit of the IDF. This film shows how the IDF 
trains recent High School graduates, and within 8 months, 
molds them into a cohesive unit of soldiers. It focuses not 
just on the skills they learn, but also on the importance of 
creating a cohesive and unified family. While some of the 
soldiers have Israeli families, others are lone soldiers. After 
the viewing of the film, Oren Giladi, one of the soldiers 
featured in the film will speak to the audience about his 
experiences. This screening is being made available for 
high school students and their families, but will be a 
valuable experience for anyone who wants to see the inner 
workings of the IDF. The event is free, and open to the 
public. It is sponsored by The Jewish Federation of Greater 
Metrowest Community Relations Committee, the 
Partnership for Jewish Learning and Life, and the Legow 
Family Israel Program Center. The film was produced by 
Jerusalem U.

AIPAC Policy Conference in 2015 � March 1-3

I look forward to reporting on the 2015 AIPAC Policy 
Conference. If you are among the congregants who will 
be attending the conference, consider writing your own 
reaction to the event. If you want to see what is happening 
during the event, you can visit the AIPAC website, where 
speeches and videos are posted during the conference. 
http://www.policyconference.org/ 	

Other Upcoming Events

�� April 22 -23: The Metrowest Community will have Yom 
Hazikaron and Yom Ha’atzmaut events, details to follow.

�� April 24: CBI is planning another special Shabbat 
Dinner. This dinner will have an Israel theme in honor 
of Israeli Independence Day.

�� May 13: The NORPAC mission to Washington will visit 
Capital Hill to promote stronger US Israel relations.
 



13              F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 5    S h e v a t  -  A d a r  5 7 7 5      w w w. c b i - n j . o r g 13

Missing Soldiers and Soldiers on Duty

We must continue to pray for the remaining soldiers to 
return home:

Guy Hever     Ron Arad
Zachary Baumel     Avi Feldman     Yehuda Katz

Please also pray for Jonathan Pollard, (Yehonaton ha Levi 
ben Malka) who has been imprisoned now for over 29 years 
and is in need of healing.

� Joe Tenenbaum

To contact Joe Tenenbaum, email him at 
TenenbaumJ@AOL.com

February 2015 Yahrzeit Donors

Ronnie Armuth
Deena Bernhaut
Jane Brailove Rutkoff
Treasure Cohen
Judy & Gary Dubro
Robert Fanburg
Harriet Farber Klein
Myron Feldman
Neysa Friedland
Ernest Fulop
Jacqueline Gershman
Linda & Bill Glasofer
Lili & Victor Goltsman
Bob Greenblatt

Howard Greenwald
Steve & Elaine Katzman
Ilene Klein
Frances Licht
Sheila Marx
Richard Maslow
Linda Mass-Henkle
Helene Moehlman
Ruth Morvay
Richard Neibart
Beverly Orel
Frieda Ostrowsky
Alan Reiss
Sharon Richman

Evelyn Schachtel
Leila & Mel Schott
Gloria Segel
Sally Shotkin
Nancy & Allen Sloan
Jeffrey Sonshine
Mira Stillman
Stacey Thornton
Mindy & Aaron Tucker & family
Michael & Sue Turk
Jane Warack
Susan Webman
Shirley Weiner
Leonard Wieselman

Please send in your 
Purim Order ASAP



14 F e b r u a r y  2 0 1 5    S h e v a t  -  A d a r  5 7 7 5       w w w. c b i - n j . o r g14

Legacy Circle
With gratitude for their leadership, foresight and commitment to the 

future of Judaism, we welcome the inaugural members of  
CBI’s Legacy Circle:

Miriam Linver & Matt Askin
Elizabeth & Gerald Cohen

Marvin Fish
Andrea & David Hirschfeld
Elaine & Stephen Katzman*

Carol & Robert Marcus
Alia & Daniel Ramer*

Larry & Lenette Talpins
Paula & David Touger

Jane & Neil Yaris

Is CBI already in YOUR estate plan? 
We need to know so we can honor you as part of our Legacy Circle. 

You may contact either Elizabeth Cohen or Daniel Ramer at 
Legacycircle@cbi-nj.org or Lisa Roth at 973-379-3811.

* Special thanks to these couples who made two separate legacy commitments, one in each of 
their names, enabling us to qualify for the Grinspoon incentive grant of $20,000 for CBI. 
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HEDWIG GRUENEWALD EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER
By Rochelle Baron, Director

January was a cold month but we 
were warm and busy inside of our 
classrooms! The parents and teachers 
had meaningful conversations during 
conferences, the staff learned new 
things at the CPR recertification 
workshop, we enjoyed joining with 
the CBI community for Mitzvah Day, 
and the Open House saw prospective 
families come to learn about our programs. All of that 
coupled with a visit from our rishonim friends, music, 
yoga, arboretum classes and tumbling made for a great 
return to school after winter break. 

February has fewer school days but we have lots of 
activities on our agenda. Tu B’Shevat, the birthday of 
the trees in Israel, comes this month and we always love 
to make the comparisons between New Jersey’s snowy, 

freezing climate and the idea that another part of the world 
is experiencing spring! This holiday lends itself to all kinds 
of learning experiences in so many curriculum areas—
science, cooking, arts and crafts, dramatic play, music and 
large motor play. It’s one of our favorite celebrations! Mid-
month we will also start learning about Purim, which this 
year falls in early March. 

Registration continues for Summer Camp 2015 and 
2015/2016 fall and spring programs. Please contact me if 
you would like further information.

Stay warm!

Rochelle Baron

To contact Rochelle Baron,  
email her at HGECC@cbi-nj.org

Please send in your 
Purim Order ASAP

MUSICAL NOTES 
 continued from page 3

To contact Cantor Wallach,  
email her at cbicantor@cbi-nj.org

done it or just need a refresher. There are also Morning 
Minyan attendees, in addition to Rabbi Bayar and me, who 
are happy to help anyone who shows up to morning minyan 
and wants to try putting on Tefillin! Putting on Tefillin is 
definitely not as hard as learning to ride a bicycle and you 
won’t end up with any scraped knees!

� Lorna Wallach
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CBI Men's Club Shabbat Challah 
Enjoy your shabbat meal with delicious challahs from CBI! 

*FEATURING  FAMOUS CHALLAH* 

   
Challahs are $5.00 each  

Order daily, monthly, weekly, or an entire year at a time!  

Options include: Plain, Raisin, Whole Wheat, Chocolate chip, Pull-a-part, and 
6-pack of Rolls, and more!! 

Orders placed on Monday are available for pickup in the kitchen every 
Thursday evening through Friday mornings 

For faster order processing and pay by credit card please use our online 
ordering system at cbi-nj.org/challah-online-order-form 

 

Questions? Please contact Jonathan Schor at cbimensclubmillburn@gmail.com or (516) 978-1705 

IF you would like to use the order form please tear off form below and return with your check payable 
to “CBI Men’s Club” to the synagogue office, Attn: Men’s Club Challah, at 160 Millburn Ave. Millburn, NJ 

07041 

Name __________________________    Phone # ____________________ Email ___________________ 

 

1) Type of Challah _________________     Number_____________ Frequency_________________ 

2) Type of Challah _________________     Number_____________ Frequency_________________ 

3) Type of Challah _________________     Number_____________ Frequency_________________ 

          Total @ $5.00 Each ________ 
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You are the heart of Federation.

1,152 individuals attended 267 hours of career seminars/workshops and support groups; 500 people 
benefitted from individual counseling and job placement services with 137 job placements reported 
by Jewish Vocational Service. 

Put your    into it. Give. Volunteer. Change Lives. Feel Great.

CALL: (973) 929-3198  EMAIL: drc@jfedgmw.org  ONLINE: www.jfedgmw.org/donate

 

 
Come to CBI's monthly 

SHIR SHABBAT SERVICE 
6:45 p.m. 

 
Welcome Shabbat with this earlier, partially lay-led service, 

featuring communal singing as much as possible. 
(Shir Shabbat is Hebrew for Shabbat Song!) 

 
January 9th  
February 6th  

March 6th  
April 17th   
May 8th   

 
Shir Shabbat will be a complete Friday night service… 

…with tunes synced with prayers learned in Blanche 
Bayar Religious School and Golda Och Academy.   

 
We hope that families -- youth and adults of all ages -- will 

take an active part in helping lead. 
 

Come to this service to experience it yourself...and help us 
develop Shir Shabbat into what you want it to be! 

 
For more information or if you have any questions, please contact: 

Clergy Office at clergyoffice@cbi-nj.org 
or Alex Marcus, Co-Chair, Religious Affairs Committee at amarcus@mac.com. 
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How Can I Contribute to Torah Fund?

Order Torah Fund Cards ~ $4 per card or 6 for $20
Call Sandy Panzer at 908-351-1999
Make checks payable to: 
Torah Fund – JTS
Please leave order in Sisterhood mailbox located in the 
synagogue office. We will fill & deliver your order 
promptly.

CONDOLENCE
 Dark Blue   Cream   Tree  White
CONGRATULATIONS ON ANY JOYOUS OCCASION
 Baby   Mazel Tov   Rejoicing with You
 Milestone   Special Occasion
MISCELLANEOUS
 In Friendship   Todah Rabah (Thank you)

GET WELL
 Refuah Shleimah (Complete Recovery)   
 Get Well

Purchase Special Gift Cards from the Torah Fund Office. 
Beautiful cards are available for $18 or $50 donations. Call the 
Torah Fund office at 212-678-8977 to order. Or visit them at 
www.jtsa.edu/torahfund.xml 
Give a donation! Make donation payable to Torah Fund-JTS & 
send to Sandy Panzer, 975 Harding Road Elizabeth NJ 07208.
Become a Benefactor for $180 donation and receive a pin. 
Larger donations receive a pin with a gem in the pin.

Lois Kleiner and Sandy 
Panzer
Torah Fund Vice Presidents

Next Deadline
Please note, the deadline for the March 2015 bulletin 
is February 10. Information contained in the bulletin 
each month is time sensitive. We appreciate your 
cooperation in order to ensure that the Bulletin 
reaches everyone by the beginning of each month. 
Space permitting, we will do our best to include 
your item(s), and we reserve the right to edit your 
submission. Please submit all material to  
lisar@cbi-nj.org. 
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Sisterhood’s Message
By Karen Tucker, Sisterhood President

Winter Energy Check

If you are like me when the weather 
begins to get cold I check the furnace, 
the fireplace, the windows and doors 
for drafts and where the extra blankets 
are. But what about our internal energy 
check? It is this time of year we tend 
to hibernate in the warmth our homes. The warmth of 
companionship, however, is also very important.

We just celebrated Sisterhood Shabbat – one of what I 
feel is the warmest of CBI events. It shouldn’t and needn’t 
stop here. We have many programs throughout the winter 
to both warm the heart and spirit as well. Mah Jongg and 
Knit and Knosh always welcome new faces- including those 
who have never played, knitted or crocheted as well at those 
who are proficient in any of these areas. Rosh Chodesh is 
always inspiring (and delicious as well). For those of you 
who do not relish the idea of winter driving please let 
me know and I’ll “hook you up” with someone in your 
neighborhood willing to drive. 

My thanks go out to Leslie McCafferty for her ability 
to gather more than 60 woman to participate in the entire 
Sisterhood Shabbat experience. To executive chef Robin 
Polson along with Lisa Ehrlich, Renee Kingsberg and team 
for the delicious spread, and inviting surroundings. But 
most of all to you all for attending and supporting CBI 
Sisterhood.

Thanks also go out to those manning the table at MLK 
mitzvah day. To those prolific knitters and donators as well 
who helped us to donate blankets to Project Linus and 
hand decorated placemats to Daughters of Israel and Lester 
Senior Housing.

This year is also the year for the Women’s Seder which 
will fall on Sunday Evening March 15th. Cantor Wallach 
is set to lead the program with a special appearance by the 
CBI orchestra. A festive meal will be served. Detail will 
follow shortly.

We are actively putting together our executive board 
for 2015-16. If you are interested in joining the Sisterhood 
board or helping with events please feel free to contact me 
to discuss – the possibilities are endless! 

Take advantage of what Sisterhood has to offer and 
what you can bring as well. I am always available by phone, 
email or to sit and chat. I can be reached at 908-313-5677 
karenltucker@comcast.net. 

As always, please join us and join in- you’ll be surprised 
how much fun it is!

Upcoming Events:

Feb. 11: 7:15- 9:15 Mah Jongg
Feb. 23: 7:30- 9:00 Knit and Knosh
Feb. 24: 6:15-7:45 Rosh Chodesh

Mark your calendar:

Women’s Seder Sunday Eve, March 15th

Karen Tucker

To contact Karen, email 
KarenLTucker@comcast.net

Please send in your 
Purim Order ASAP
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Adult Forum “Lunch & Learn” programs on Thursday!!! 
at Congregation B’nai Israel 

160 Millburn Avenue, Millburn, NJ 
Our programs are open to CBI members and the general community. By all means, bring friends! 

Lunch begins at 12:30 p.m. and the program begins at 1:00 p.m. 
 
FEBRUARY PROGRAMS  

February 12 At Congregation B’nai Israel. The Judge. Big city lawyer Hank Palmer, Robert Downey, Jr., 
returns to this childhood home where his father, the town’s judge, Robert Duvall, is suspected of murder. 
Hank sets out to discover the truth and, along the way, reconnects with his estranged family. 
 
February 26 At Congregation B’nai Israel. Hirschhorn presenter Dr. David Kristol  on Jewish Contributions to 
Science and Medicine. Jews have made contributions to civilization and culture well beyond their numbers. 
This talk will describe the impact these men and women had on advancing the progress in the fundamental 
nature of health and disease in modern society. The personal lives of individual Jewish people from 
European countries as well as the United States will be presented in their social and historical context. Many 
of these people were Nobel Prize winners who pioneered in the vast improvement in the state of health in the 
world. Expect to be as surprised as you are impressed by the fact that so many Jews made so many 
discoveries. 
 
$10 for Adult Forum members // $12 for non-members 
You may pay at the door, but you need to contact Lois IN ADVANCE at 973-533-1809 with your lunch order. Our sandwiches 
and salads come from Bubbe’s (Livingston). 
SANDWICH CHOICE: egg salad, corned beef, roast beef, turkey, tuna or pastrami or SALAD CHOICES: Chopped house salad, or 
chopped house salad with turkey. 
 

Adult Forum Spring 2015 “On the Road” Trips with JCC of Central New Jersey 
 

Manischewitz Factory Tour- Thursday March 19  
Join us for a very interesting tour of the Manischewitz factory. Manischewitz manufactures Kosher products in its 
plant in Newark, NJ where they have a more than 4 acre complex.  Four major separate processes take place at the 
factory; a matza and cracker manufacturing plant, a cookie plant, a soup and gefilte fish plant and a dry mix plant. A 
brief tour is planned covering all areas of manufacturing.  Although Manischewitz has been a household name in 
Jewish homes for many generations, it is truly an experience to see the linking of old matzo making traditions with the 
newest matzo making technology. Tour requires a lot of walking and is limited to 21 people (Register early) Tour will 
be followed by lunch at Hobby’s Delicatessen.  Reservations needed by Thursday March 12. Price $50, Member 
price $45 (includes lunch and transportation).  
 
Cooper Hewitt Smithsonian Design Museum - May 14, 2015  
Just re-opened  after a $91 million renovation, the museum is located in the Andrew Carnegie Mansion, which is a 
turn of the century gem. This museum is the only one in the nation devoted exclusively to contemporary and historic 
design. It presents a compelling perspective on the impact of design on daily life and is very interactive. Prior to the 
museum tour, we will have lunch at Amanda’s restaurant in Hoboken located in a restored brownstone. It is highly 
rated by the Zagat guide and is on the short list of the state’s most popular restaurants. Reservations needed by May 
1. Price $90, Member Price $85 
.  

 
For information about membership, programs or trips, please contact 

Lois Dyer, Adult Forum Program Coordinator  973-533-1809 // penzoe1@comcast.net  
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This year I am a freshman in USY. There are many events 
that a freshman in USY is invited to. Each month there is a 
different event where I get to spend time and have fun with 
my friends. At that event play games and hang out. The up-
perclassmen are very welcoming to the freshmen, and they 
make sure we know about all the upcoming events. One of 
the great things about USY is it’s not only chapter events but 
regional ones as well.

A special event that only freshmen were invited to was 
the Freshman Shabbaton. At that event I met a lot of very 
nice kids in USY from other chapters as well. We spent the 
night telling stories and eating junk food. It was fun stay-
ing up all night learning about the other freshmen. I made 
many new friends. After spending Shabbat together there 
was a dance, I never usually enjoy dances or parties, but 
this one was fun since I had a lot of new friends there. This 
is not the only regional event that is held, about once a 
month there is either a dance or Shabbaton for USYers to 
participate in. Both are a lot of fun and a good way to make 
friends.

One of my favorite chapter USY events was the over-
night at our temple. It did not matter what grade you were 
in. All twelve of us stayed up almost all night, making pizza, 
watching movies, and consuming all sorts of sugary treats. 
It was so much fun. If I had to sum up my experience as a 
freshman in USY in one word, that would be it; fun. Being 
a freshman in USY is a lot of fun.

				    Sydney Fox  
				    Freshman

* * * * * * * * * * * * *
Abigael Good, Freshman, was the winner of the USY 
Summer Essay Contest for this past summer. She wrote 
an amazing and moving essay about her experience on 
Wheels East, if you have any questions about Wheels 
East or other USY Summer Programs please contact Aly 
at alygreenstein18@gmail.com.

On July 24th, Bus E went ice-skating. Forty-eight teenag-
ers, many of which had never tried it. Isn’t that a little weird, 
I wondered? We had never had lessons. Surely we would all 
fall. Looking back, I’m not sure it was so strange at all.

I had left for the trip with my sister’s promise that I was 
in for the best summer of my life, and just a bit of cynicism 
that it couldn’t be that good. After all, I didn’t know any-
body. What about the long hours on the bus? What about 
praying every day?

The ice was comfortingly solid, but trying to walk in my 

skates was like trying to walk in stilettos. I grabbed the wall 
and held on tight.

The first night on Wheels, our Rosh told us that USY was 
a bubble, a constantly moving space inside which each of us 
could be anyone we wanted to be – better yet, we could be 
ourselves. It was hard to believe one bubble could encircle 
such a large group of such vastly different people. Most of 
us had never seen each other. Surely the bubble would pop 
– surely we would all fall.

Using the wall, I pulled myself forward a few feet, slid-
ing on the ice. Small children skated around, twirling nimbly 
around us clumsy teenagers. It wasn’t, I realized, as scary as 
I had expected.

Our first night in Toronto my roommate decided we 
should be best friends. That quickly, I wondered? We don’t 
know each other. We played Spit and ate pretzels and talk-
ed. I don’t remember what we said. I just remember that we 
laughed.

And we laughed again as we made a loop around the rink 
with some other friends. Helped each other skate faster. Took 
a big group photo, all of us grabbing each other’s hands to 
stay up.

Toward the end of the trip, our Rosh told us to savor 
every minute left. Wheels is special, he said. You’re all here 
now, having the time of your lives, but life moves fast. This 
is never going to be the same, never going to be the way it is 
now. When it ends, it’s over.

We left the rink as a group and pulled off our skates. Felt 
the strangeness of walking on concrete instead of ice.

On the last day of Wheels, my dad picked me up from 
the hotel, waiting patiently through all the goodbyes, the 
tears, the hugs. The last reiteration of shared jokes, the last 
sharing of phone numbers. It was strange to step our into 
the parking lot, pulling my suitcase, walking to a car instead 
of a bus.

Sunburn from a beach in Jacksonville, bug bites from a 
day in Philly, stamped hands from the Butterfly Rain For-
est, and chocolate mouths from Hershey – even the memo-
ries of what songs we sang on the bus, what cookie I bought 
in Boston – these are all things that fade. But it’s been one 
month since I waved goodbye, and I already know that 
friends don’t.

				    Abigael Good 

USY REPORT
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COMMUNITY EVENTS AT A GLANCE 
You can also check the calendar on our website www.cbi-nj.org

Sunday, February 1
•• 8:00 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:45am-12:00 pm BBRS Open School 

Day with Parents @ MPR
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Monday, February 2
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am Adult Learning Jewish Theology 

w/Rabbi Bayar @ Social Hall
•• 7:30 pm Sisterhood Board Meeting 
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Tuesday, February 3 
EREV TU BISHVAT

•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 6:00 pm-7:15 pm Chaverim GIRLS 

ONLY EVENT Girls Night Out
•• 7:30 pm Executive Committee Meeting 

@ Youth Lounge
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Wednesday, February 4  
TU BISHVAT

•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Thursday, February 5
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am-10:30 am Adult Learning - 

Jewish Look at Christianity w/Rabbi 
Bayar @ Social Hall

•• 6:00 pm-7:15 pm Kadima-Mitzvah 
Madness @ Youth Lounge

•• 7:30 pm-9:00 pm USY-Tu B’shvat Ice 
Cream Seder @ Youth Lounge

•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Friday, February 6
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 5:02 pm Candlelighting
•• 6:45 pm Shir Shabbat
•• 8:15 pm Kabbalat Shabbat

Saturday, February 7
•• 9:00 am Shabbat Services 
•• 10:15 am Tefilot Yeladim (Gr. 3-6) 
•• 10:30 am Tefilot Ketanim (Gr. K-2) 
•• 10:30 am Tot Shabbat
•• 11:15 am Yaldeinu
•• 4:00 pm Havdallah - Bat Mitzvah of 

Hannah Hirsch

Sunday, February 8
•• 8:00 am Morning Minyan
•• 10:00 am-12:00 pm 90th Anniversary 

Speaker Series - Rabbi Brad Hirschfield
•• 5:00 pm Chanting Circle @ Chapel
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Monday, February 9
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am Adult Learning - Jewish 

Theology w/Rabbi Bayar @ Social Hall
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Men’s Club Board Meeting

Tuesday, February 10
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 6:00 pm-7:15 pm Chaverim - BOYS 

ONLY EVENT - GaGa & Games
•• 7:30 pm CBI Board of Trustees Meeting 

@ MPR
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan 

Wednesday, February 11
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 7:15 pm Open Mah Jongg Night
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan 

Thursday, February 12 
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am-10:30 am Adult Learning - 

Jewish Look at Christianity w/Rabbi 
Bayar @ Social Hall

•• 12:00 pm Adult Forum - Film: The Judge
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan
•• 8:00 pm HGECC Board Meetings @ 

Youth Lounge

Friday, February 13
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 5:11 pm Candlelighting
•• 8:15 pm Kabbalat Shabbat 

Saturday, February 14
•• 9:00 am Shabbat Services
•• 10:15 am Tefilot Yeladim (Gr. 3-6) 
•• 10:30 am Tefilot Ketanim (Gr. K-2)
•• 10:30 am Tot Shabbat
•• 10:45 am Shabbat Journeyers Minyan 

Sunday, February 15
•• BBRS Winter Break
•• 8:00 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Monday, February 16
•• Presidents Day
•• HGECC Closed
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am Adult Learning - Jewish 

Theology w/Rabbi Bayar @ Social Hall
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Tuesday, February 17
•• HGECC Closed
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Wednesday, February 18
•• HGECC Closed
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan 

Thursday, February 19
•• HGECC Closed
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan 
•• 9:30 am-10:30 am Adult Learning - 

Jewish Look at Christianity w/Rabbi 
Bayar @ Social Hall

•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Religious Affairs Committee 

Meeting

Friday, February 20
•• HGECC Closed
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 5:19 pm Candlelighting
•• 8:15 pm Kabbalat Shabbat

Saturday, February 21
•• 9:00 am Shabbat Services
•• 10:15 am Tefilot Yeladim (Gr. 3-6)  
•• 10:30 am Tefilot Ketanim (Gr. K-2) 
•• 10:30 am Tot Shabbat 

Sunday, February 22
•• 8:00 am Morning Minyan
•• 7:00 pm Israel Film Series - Precious Life 

@ MPR
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Monday, February 23
•• BBRS Resumes
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am Adult Learning - Jewish 

Theology w/Rabbi Bayar @ Social Hall
•• 7:30 pm Sisterhood Knit & Knosh @ 

Youth Lounge 
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Tuesday, February 24
•• Purim Packing Process @ MPR
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:00 am-9:00 am Yellow Candle Boxing 

@ Youth Lounge
•• 6:15 pm Sisterhood Rosh Chodesh @ 

Social Hall
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Wednesday, February 25
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Thursday, February 26
•• 7:10 am Morning Minyan
•• 9:30 am-10:30 am Adult Learning - 

Jewish Look at Christianity w/Rabbi 
Bayar @ Social Hall

•• 12:00 pm Adult Forum Hirschhorn 
Speaker: Dr. David Kristol

•• 6:00 pm-7:15 pm Kadima 
Hamantaschen Baking @ Youth Lounge

•• 7:30 pm-9:00 pm Jewish Holidays – 
Purim Themes and Values for the Home

•• 7:30 pm-9:00 pm USY Target Run @ 
Offsite

•• 8:00 pm Evening Minyan

Friday, February 27
•• 7:15 am Morning Minyan
•• 5:27 pm Candlelighting
•• 8:15 pm Kabbalat Shabbat

Saturday, February 28
•• 9:00 am Shabbat Services Bar Mitzvah 

of Ryan Potechin
•• 10:15 am Tefilot Yeladim (Gr. 3-6) 
•• 10:30 am Tefilot Ketanim (Gr. K-2) 
•• 10:30 am Tot Shabbat
•• 5:00 pm - 11:59 pm Private Function 

(SH & MPR) Potechin
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ADULT FORUM
February - March 2015

Hello Adult Forum Members,

I hope that all of you stayed warm 
and healthy through the freezing month 
of January. There are few better ways 
to spend the equally chilly month of 
February than to be with with friends 
having a meal and being entertained 
with a good movie or intellectually stimulated by an 
interesting speaker. Please join us on Thursday, February 
12 to screen the film The Judge, starring Robert Downey 
Jr. and Robert Duvall. Robert Downey Jr stars as big city 
lawyer Hank Palmer, who returns to his childhood home 
where his estranged father (Robert Duvall), the town’s 
judge, is suspected of murder. He sets out to discover the 
truth and along the way reconnects with the family he 
walked away from years before. 

On February 26, Hirschhorn presenter, Dr. David 
Kristol will discuss Jewish Contributions to Science and 
Medicine. Jews have made contributions to civilization and 
culture well beyond their numbers. This talk will describe 
the impact these men and women had on advancing the 
progress in the fundamental nature of health and disease 
in modern society. Expect to be as surprised as you are 
impressed by the fact that so many Jews made so many 
discoveries. 

On the Road trips returns with a tour of the Manischewitz 
Factory on March 19. We will see the matza factory, the 
cookie plant, a soup and gefilte fish plant and a dry mix 
facility. This tour requires a lot of walking and is limited 

to the first 21 people to register. Lunch at Hobby’s Deli 
included. RESERVATIONS NEEDED BY MARCH 12. Cost 
is $45 for members and $50 for community participants. 
Call Barbara Weisbart to register (908) 889-8800x207.

Also call Barbara to register for the exciting trip to the 
newly redesigned Cooper Hewitt Smithsonian Design 
Museum on May 14. The museum is located in the turn-
of-the-century gem, the Carnegie Mansion. )This museum 
is the only one in the nation devoted exclusively to 
contemporary and historic design. The trip to the museum 
will be preceded by lunch at Hoboken’s famous restaurant, 
Amanda’s. Cost is $86 for members and $90 for community 
participants. Register by May 1. Call Barbara Weisbart at 
(908) 889-8800x207.

For all programs at CBI, you can pay at the door. Please 
call me with your lunch orders. To register for trips, 
contact Barbara Weisbart (908)889-8800x207.

					     Stay warm,�

					     Lois Dyer

For information about membership, 
programs or trips, please contact

Lois Dyer
Adult Forum Program Coordinator

973-533-1809 / penzoe1@comcast.net

Please send in your 
Purim Order ASAP
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DONATIONS 

The following tributes have been sent over the past several months. If you wish to send a tribute please call  
Ana Amorim at 973-379-3811 ext. 10 or email her at anaa@cbi-nj.org.

90th Anniversary Fund
Terry Hofflich ~ In memory of your beloved husband, 
Richard.

�� Harriet & Paul Klein

Synagogue Fund
Rabbi Bayar ~ We wanted to thank you for all your 
assistance in making Koby’s Bar Mitzvah such a special 
occasion in our family.

�� •Heidi, Brett, Koby & Kayla Cohen
Dan Baer ~ In memory of his beloved mother, Arlette 
Baer.

�� •Michael & Susan Jurist
Steve and Barbara Brown ~ Mazel Tov on the birth of 
your new grandson.

�� •	 Deena Bernhaut
Ellen Shulman ~ Condolences on the passing of your 
beloved father, Herbert Lunn Shulman.

�� Deena Bernhaut
�� Flo Ellen & Richard Maslow
�� Carol & Bob Marcus
�� Lisa & David Ehrlich
�� Helene & Steven Moehlman
�� Harriet & Sheldon Greenholtz
�� Leslie & Marvin Gersho
�� Linda Silver
�� Roberta Rabin
��Matt Askin & Miriam Linver

Lisa and Larry Roth ~ Condolences on the passing 
your beloved mother/mother-in-law, Annette Roth.

�� Carol & Bob Marcus
�� Lenore May
�� Lisa & David Ehrlich
�� Ann & Mitch Brown
�� Hanna Keselman
�� Harriet & Sheldon Greenholtz
�� Leslie & Marvin Gersho
�� Debbie & Alex Marcus

The Feldman Family ~ In memory of Nina Feldman.
�� •Roberta Balsam

Jonathan Engel ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Diana Engel.

�� Phil & Betsy Darivoff
�� Beverly Orel
��Michael & Susan Jurist
�� Leslie & Marvin Gersho
�� The Klausner Family
�� Helene & Steven Moehlman
��Matt Askin & Miriam Linver
�� Roz & Jed Buck
�� •	 Linda & Ross Silver

Ross Silver ~ In memory of your beloved father, 
Norman Silver.

�� Phil & Betsy Darivoff
�� Leslie & Marvin Gersho
�� Carol & Bob Marcus
�� The Klausner Family
�� Risa & Evan Wasserman and Family
�� Helene & Steven Moehlman
�� Roz & Jed Buck

Flo Ellen Maslow ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Lillian Epstein Mangel.

�� Sheila Marx
�� Beverly Orel

Bill Glasofer ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Frieda Glasofer. 

�� Ruth & Myron Rosenberg
�� Deena Bernhaut
�� Hanna Keselman
��Matt Askin & Miriam Linver, Eve & Joey

Rabbi’s Fund
Lisa Roth ~ With our sincere sympathy on the loss of 
your mother-in-law, Annette Roth.

�� Flo Ellen & Richard Maslow
�� Linda & Bill Glasofer

Jonathan Engel ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Diana Engel.

�� Carol & Bob Marcus
�� Flo Ellen & Richard Maslow 
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Ross Silver ~ In memory of your beloved father, 
Norman Silver.

�� Terry Hofflich
Bill Glasofer ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Frieda Glasofer. 

��Wendy & Myron Rosenberg
�� Rosylin Epstein
�� Roberta Balsam

Cantor’s Fund
Cantor Lorna Wallach ~ We wanted to thank you for 
making Koby’s Bar Mitzvah such a warm and special 
experience for our entire family. Looking forward to 
many more simchas together. 

�� Heidi, Brett, Koby & Kayla Cohen
Ellen Shulman ~ In memory of your beloved father, 
Herbert Lunn Shulman.

�� Harriet & Paul Klein
Lisa and Larry Roth ~ Condolences on the passing 
your beloved mother/mother-in-law, Annette Roth.

�� Ellen & Larry Garber

Hedwig Gruenewald Early Childhood Center Fund
Larry Roth and Family ~ In memory of your mother.

�� Rochelle Baron
Jonathan Rogin and Family ~ In memory of Judy 
Rogin.

�� Rochelle Baron
Merna Most ~ In memory of David Most.

�� Linda & Bob Fanburg and Larry Hilzenrath

Jonathan Engel ~ In memory of your beloved mother, 
Diana Engel.

�� Rochelle Baron
Ross Silver ~ In memory of your beloved father, 
Norman Silver.

�� Rochelle Baron

Max Alper Prayer Book Fund
The Weinberg Family ~ In memory of Evelyne 
Weinberg. 

�� Dr. & Mrs. Irving Alper

Burk-Mendlovitz Youth Fund
Lisa and Larry Roth ~ We are thinking of you during 
this very difficult time and are so sorry for your loss.

�� Renee & Kopel Burk
Ellen Shulman ~ We know what a diffucilt time this is 
for you Ellen. Hope everything works out with your 
mom.

�� Renee & Kopel Burk

Phyllis S. Magid Adult Forum Fund
Ellen Shulman ~ Condolences on the passing of your 
beloved father, Herbert Lunn Shulman.

��Manny Magid
Larry and Lisa Roth ~ Condolences on the passing of 
your beloved mother/mother-in-law, Annette Roth.

��Manny Magid
�� Lois Dyer
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Don’t Blame the Teacher!

For a FREE Consultation Call or Visit Our Website

636 Morris Turnpike Suite 1B Short Hills, NJ 070978  
2 Northfi eld Rd. Suite 207 Livingston, NJ 07932

52 Upper Montclair Rd. Montclair, NJ 07043

973-376-4646 • LearningRx.com/short-hills

The Myth:  It’s the Teacher’s 
fault when a child fails to 
succeed in School.

The Facts:  80% of Learning 
Issues are due to weak 
cognitive skills - skills like attention, memory, 
auditory or visual processing skills.

The Fix:  LearningRx One-to-One training WORKS 
by correcting the underlying cognitive skills 
that cause learning, reading, math and behavior 
diffi culties.  We can help your child unlock their 
true potential in school and in life.

Herb n’ Spice Take Out & Catering  

Holidays, Shabbos, Catering & Everyday Menus 

@ www.herbnspicecatering.com 
973.740.8800, 184 S. Livingston Av, Livingston 

Glatt Kosher, Vaad Metrowest 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Office: 212.701.7982 
Cell: 908.209.7456 

akatzman@strategiesforwealth.com 

Registered Representative and Financial Advisor of Park Avenue Securities LLC (PAS). Securities products and advisory services offered through PAS, 
member FINRA, SIPC. Financial Representative of The Guardian Life Insurance Company of America (Guardian), New York, NY. PAS is an indirect, 
wholly-owned subsidiary of Guardian. Strategies for Wealth is an agency of Guardian. It is not an affiliate or subsidiary of PAS .   
2014-10598 Exp. 8/16.  
 *Not practicing for Guardian or any subsidiaries or affiliates thereof.  

Adam Katzman  
CPA*, MBA, CLU®, CFP®    

Your Life.    Your Legacy.    Create It. 

•Life Insurance 
•Disability Insurance 
•Long Term Care 
•Annuities 
 

•Retirement Planning 
•Estate Planning 
•Investments 
•Employee Benefits 
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BUNCHERS HARDWARE

MAPLEWOOD LOCK AND KEY

H a r d w a r e
L o c k s m i t h  S e r v i c e
W i n d o w s  R e p a i r e d
H a n d y m a n  S e r v i c e

320 Millburn Avenue
Millburn, NJ 07041

Phone: 973-376-0776
Phone: 973-763-3092

*Graveside/SOP package includes professional charges, preparation, and local transportation. Does not include casket, vault, shroud and 
cash disbursements such as cemetery fees, death certificates, gratuities. Request our general price list. Call for details.

J.L. Apter Memorial Chapels
Jason L. Apter, Manager • NJ Lic. No. 3650

A NON PROFIT JEWISH FUNERAL HOME
The same dignified full service at greatly reduced prices.

In the Apter Family Tradition Since 1902

Graveside, Synagogue or at our Chapel

Donating $500 to Congregation B’nai Israel from each funeral

SERVICES FROM $4695*

Pre-arrangement services available in your home
RESTRICTIONS APPLY

2122 Millburn Avenue • Maplewood, NJ

973.376.2600 • 877.278.3765

Short-Term Rehabilitation Center  
Skilled Long-Term Nursing Care  Memory Care 

Hospice & Palliative Care  Respite Stays  
Senior Housing with Assistance  

Medical Transportation Services 
 

1155 Pleasant Valley Way, West Orange, NJ 07052 
Call for a Tour Today: 973-400-3307 

www.DaughtersofIsrael.org  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 

THE HEART GROUP, P.A.

KENNETH B. GANTZ, M.D.

FRED M. AUERON, M.D.

ROBERT H. CHARNEY, M.D.

ROY B. SAUBERMAN, M.D.

SUSAN L. SIMANDL, M.D.

161 Millburn Avenue
Millburn, NJ 07041
Tel 973-467-4220
Fax 973-467-0918

654 Broadway
Bayonne, NJ 07002
Tel 201-243-9999
Fax 201-243-9998

www.heartgroup.org



Non-Profit Org.
U.S. POSTAGE

P A I D
Permit# 417
Union, NJ

CONGREGATION B’NAI ISRAEL
160 MILLBURN AVENUE
MILLBURN, NEW JERSEY 07041
(973) 379-3811 • WWW.CBI-NJ.ORG

Return Service Requested

Reaching in to its members and reach-
ing out to the community, Congregation 
B’nai Israel is a traditional, inclusive, 
egalitarian, multigenerational commu-
nity. Characterized by a unique blend 
of high energy in a low key, warm and 
welcoming environment, CBI is a place 
where congregants come together to 
pursue religious fulfillment, diversified 
programming and social and community 
leadership.

Congregation B’nai Israel (973) 379-3811
Steven Bayar, Rabbi 
Lorna Wallach, Cantor 
Lisa Roth, Synagogue Administrator

Education
Rochelle Baron, Director, Early Childhood Center

Youth Programming
USY & Kadima - Aly Greenstein 
Chaverim - Michael Greenstein 	

Officers
Andrea Hirschfeld, President
David Good, 1st Vice President
Mariela Dybner, 2nd Vice President
Jamey Potechin, 3rd Vice President 
Stacy Merkel, Recording Secretary
Adam Katzman, Treasurer
Steve Katzman, Financial Secretary 


